10th—11th Crow Wing Lake Association Minutes

The second bi-annual meeting of the 10-th 11th Crow Wing Lake Association met at 10 o'clock on September 16, 2006 at the Crow Wing Crest Resort. Meeting was called to order by President Frank Lamb, Sr.

First order of business was on the <u>Loon</u> <u>Nests</u>. Only one of the nests is being used according to reports. Some of them need minor repair or improvements.

The treasurer's report was given and approved with a balance of \$1516.09 in the general fund and \$5225.00 in the bridge fund.

Rich Willhaus gave a report on <u>Lake</u> <u>Monitoring</u>. He stated according to tests done that the lake is in good shape but we should not just sit back and do nothing. He suggested we have a lake management plan but you need very dedicated people to make it happen.

The **bridge** issue came up again and it looks like it will take legislative action. If you are really interested in getting some action, it is suggested that you talk to your own legislator and explain to them the problem.

Next order of business was <u>election of officers</u>. Finally! Rich Willhaus was elected President; Gary Hendricks continues as vice president, Susan Walter was elected secretary and Lisa Hanson continues as treasurer. A new Board of Directors will be elected at the May 2007 meeting.

There was concern about the amount of dust created by four wheelers along Highway 64 where it crosses the 11th Crow Wing. What can be done?

John Bowen brought his concern forward regarding regulation to help increase **bass fishing.** Motion made, seconded, and passed that the Association back John in his endeavor to get regulation passed.

DNR officer **Doug Kingsley** gave a power point presentation on curly leaf pondweed. It is prevalent in 11th Crow Wing Lake and very noxious. Be on the look-out for it. Heidi Wolfe is talking about putting together a group of people that would monitor public landing areas to make sure people are putting a clean boat and motor in the lake and are cleaning them off when taken out.

There is a plan underway to have a "work day" May 5th and May 19th 2007 to clean up curly leaf in 11th Crow Wing. If you are interested, please contact one of the officers.

Meeting adjourned with pot luck to follow. Secretary, Phil Busch



